
Doctor Adrias 

Full Name: Dr. Watson Orrin Adrias 

Gender: Male 

Real Age: 32 

Age Appearance: Only 32 years of age but deep dark bags lie under his eyes and the crow’s 
feet next to his eyes aren’t doing the good Dr. any favors in the looks department. At least he 
still has his hair, but patches of grey are dotted across his head. 

Birthday: 4/17/2122 

Birthplace: San Francisco, USA 

Immediate Family: Born to two wealthy scientists, but they were never around. His uncle on his 
father’s side, Alfred, raised him. 

Parenting: His father, Howard, was a top scientist at the Department of Energy and would go on 
to be the Director of the Los Almos National Laboratory. His mother, Diane, was Surgeon 
General of the United States from 2124-2136, which left little time for them to raise Watson. 

Childhood: During the rare times his parents were home, they gave him a disciplined and cold 
upbringing. However, little Watson was overjoyed when his uncle Alfred would come over to 
visit. Alfred was also a top scientist in his day but his mad scientist ways always got him in 
trouble. He was “forced to resign” from top institutions such as MIT, Bell Labs and JPL. Every 
weekend these two pals were cooped up in a small shed in the backyard, working on fascinating 
experiments. 

Adolescence: Initially, Watson had little interest in his schooling. His parents had placed him in 
an elite private high school in Palo Alto. He was certainly gifted, especially in math and 
sciences, but rarely tried his best. He saved his best work for home experiments, because he 
felt unrestricted at home with no parents around. But when he built his own nuclear reactor in a 
shed in the backyard, his parents were gravely disappointed. Good ol’ Alfred congratulated him 
though. After all, Watson had beat his uncle by constructing the reactor himself at 13 years old, 
while Alfred had done it at 14. 

Adulthood: During the 2130s, the 6th Technology Boom would bring humanity towards yet 
another technological revolution, and Palo Alto was the epicenter. But for Watson, none of this 
really interested him at first. He wanted to take after his uncle Alfred, and pursue his own 
scientific goals. It wasn’t until another student, Julia Adams, convinced Watson to take his 
studies more seriously. Eventually Julia and Watson fall in love, and marry during their time as 
graduate students. Watson now works at ITS, a US defense contractor that operates in space. 


